
Low Traffic Neighbourhood
Area 4: Atherton is here

As part of the Low Traffic Neighbourhood 
(LTN) Area 4: Atherton, we have created 
two new access restrictions at the 
northern end of Carnarvon Road and 
at the eastern end of Earlham Grove to 
stop motorised vehicles from using your 
area as a cut through. As result, this will 
create more space for walking, cycling, 
scooting and to enjoy your streets. It will 
also improve road safety, in particular for 
people who need more time or focused 
attention using the road. This includes 
children and elderly people crossing the 
road, wheelchair users or those using 
other mobility aids, and families cycling. 
The LTN scheme has been introduced on 
an experimental basis for up to 18 months. 

Tell us what you think of the LTN 
scheme

During the first 6 months we will be 
collecting feedback from the local 
community to help us decide whether the 
scheme will be made permanent, or not, in 
the future.
This feedback will also help us understand 
your experience of the scheme, address 
any issues and to make any improvements.
It can take some time for people to get 
used to the changes and to adjust their 
journeys or the way they travel. However, 
as the scheme becomes more embedded 
and we continue to make improvements 
we hope that you will see the full benefits 
of removing through traffic from the area.
Tell us what you think of the LTN scheme 
by visiting: consultprojectcentre.co.uk/
ournewhamstreets                        

Example of access restriction for motorised vehicles



If you would like this leaflet in larger print or have 
any other requests contact us at:
London Borough of Newham  
Environment & Sustainable Transport (LTNs)   
Newham Dockside  
1000 Dockside Road  
London  
E16 2QU
LiveableNeighbourhoods@newham.gov.uk


